
St. Anne/St. Charles Parish Council Meeting 

 

May 20, 2015 

 

 

Opening Prayer was given by Nancy Bartus. 

 

Roll call was taken, see attached sheet. 

 

COMMISSION REPORTS: 

  

Religious Education – Gina Baker 

 

 Religious Ed classes  have been completed at both parishes.  Classes will resume the 

week of September 21/22.  Open registration is ongoing. 

 Sacraments are completed and will be recorded in the parish record. 

 St. Charles will be honoring high school and college graduates on June 7th at the 

10:30 Mass with a light brunch following for immediate family members. 

 St. Anne is honoring high school and college graduates on Jun 14th at the 10:00 Mass. 

 

 St. Anne/St. Charles Vacation Bible School will be held from June 22nd – June 26th, 

9:30 am to Noon – for students entering kindergarten through the 5th grade.  Registration 

forms are located in the church.  Will be requesting help from interested parents or those 

who need Confirmation service hours. 

 

 

School – Cathy Grinn 

 

 School Advisory Committee Members (2) will be attending festival meetings to 

assist with communication 

 School will start prior to Labor Day due to Labor Day falling late (on September 7th), 

and due to the change in Professional Development  Days.  Official start  date will be in 

August – TBD. 

 Current enrollment for next year is 200 students.  Pre-K is full with 4 students on a 

waiting list.  Pre-School has 2 available openings.  Only 7th grade is at suggested capacity. 

 School calendar for 2015-2016 will be available online in June 

 Back to School picnic will be August 23 following the 10:30 Mass 

 The pre-school program will be expanding.  A pre-school teacher will be hired 

(3 year olds).  Abbie Masserant will continue to teach the pre-K program (4 year olds). 

 

 

Christian Service /St. Charles 

 

 No Report 

 

 



 

Christian Service /St. Anne - Carol Shaw 

 

 The chicken dinner sold out of approximately 270 chickens.   

 August is the rummage sale, which is separate from the ‘Big Event’, which will 

 be held on August 23rd. 

 

 

Worship  

 

 First communion and Confirmation were discussed by Gina Baker.  The liturgies will 

be connected to graduation. 

 

 

Finance – St. Anne & St. Charles 

 

 Finance committees are in process of meeting, to be reviewed. 

 

Building  Committee 

 

 On June 17th, the Building Committee will appear before the Diocese Board of 

Consultants with a 15 min. update of  the current progress of the building project and to 

ask for approval to move to the next phase of the project. 

 

 A name change is going to be requested.  From St. Charles Borromeo Catholic School 

to St. Charles Catholic Academy. 

 

 

Vicariate 

 

 No report – Nick Craanen and Kathy Bezeau are attending the May 20th meeting. 

 

 

Old Business 

 

 Church bells – Deacon says there is no power to them.  Fr. Victor will check further.   

 Wall repairs in the church are on hold with the insurance. 

 

 

Minutes Approved with corrections noted. 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

BUSINESS: 

 

Council Membership – Al’s term has been extended for one year, he will continue in his role 

as the President.  Members at the meeting were asked if they agree to stay on the Council, 

according to terms.  Each member not present will be asked if they want to stay on Council. 

 

Bob brought up the conflict of our Council  Meeting being on the same night of the Monroe 

Vicariate meetings.  Council approved changing the nights of our meetings from the 3rd 

Wednesday of the month to the 4th  Wednesday of the month beginning on August 26th. 

The meeting will be held at St. Anne’s. 

 

 

GOALS: 

 

Bob worked on the Parish Goal ‘Groups’ that council had discussed, but stated the new 

groups did not make sense working together.  Some discussion followed as to adding new 

goals as in focusing on faith building.  Fr. reminded us we are a resource to our parishes.  

And asked what  is the profile of both Parishes, as in traditions and demographics?   Deacon 

spoke about faith formation being a goal for RCIA.  He also stated that the recent Diocese 

survey showed results that ages 50+ basically answered the survey, and results for under 

age 50 were missing. 

 

Bob will present a new goal grid at the next council meeting. 

 

There was discussion if St. Charles wanted involvement with the Monroe County Fair.  As 

this is a ‘specific’ goal, it will need to go before a committee for approval.  To be discussed 

for next year.  Deacon talked about Ministry Fairs where people can learn about church 

ministries.  Bob suggested this be placed with a goal. 

 

Questions were asked – how do goals pertain to mission statements, how do goals relate to 

Evangelization? 

 

 

Meeting was adjourned with a prayer.  Bob will do the prayer for the next meeting, to be 

held on June 17th at St. Charles. 

 

 

  


